

Spring 2020 SLOA Committee Meeting Agenda

Friday-April 3, 2020-Noon- 1:00 PM Via Zoom (<https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/262744378>)

Meeting called by George Bonnand, Chair

Members: Bradley Dawson; Caleb Petrie; Toni Nielson; George Bonnand; Deanna Smedley
Jill Kageyama; Matthew Tribbe; Wendy Perez; Michael Baker; Alix Plum; Stephen Klippenstein;
Anna Shyrokova; Phat Truong; Karin Pavelek

Resources: José Ramón Núñez; Joe Ramirez; Marwin Luminarias;

Agenda Items

Approval of Meeting Minutes – Approved

Assignment of Meeting Minutes Scribe-George Bonnand

Approval of Agenda for today’s meeting (See below)-Approved

Topics	Supporting Document Filename (in SharePoint*)	Bring Copy
1. Comments or questions regarding Elumen Reports.		No
2. Comments or questions regarding SLOs for Spring 2020		No
3. Update from ISLO redesign members.		No
4. Update on Guided path ways		No
5. Update on Elumen coming in to do some training.		No
6. Other-Issues, problems, reports.		No

Minutes for 4-3-20 SLOA Meeting

Meeting commenced at approximately 12:05PM via Zoom with the following members present:

Bradley Dawson; Caleb Petrie; George Bonnand; Deanna Smedley; Matthew Tribbe; Wendy Perez; Alix Plum; Stephen Klippenstein; Anna Shyrokova; Karin Pavelek

Meeting minutes from 3-6-20 were approved.

Proposed meeting agenda for 4-3-20 was approved.

George Bonnand volunteered to be scribe and take some meeting minute notes.

George Bonnand shared notes of questions and answers with committee members from a meeting that occurred on Wednesday 4-1-20 with Dr. Nunez. This then led to an open discussion regarding some questions members had.

George Bonnand went through topics items giving and asking for updates to each. A general discussion ensued.

Open discussion items were as follows:

- Upon some discussion it was requested by committee members to have coordination of SLOA cycle with Program Review cycle. George Bonnand will reach out to Kelly Robertson to see if coordination of time line is possible.
- Concerns with student performance and SLO evaluations were noted. Some committee members expressed that student performance would be lacking which was normal. With that being said, some committee members expressed the need to document this trend. It should be noted that SLOA will continue as much as possible however divisions will be able to determine how to proceed with SLOA this semester to meet 3 year cycle requirements. Hence the committee agreed in general that the decision to conduct SLOAs will be deferred to departments. It was encouraged that this SLOA decision be brought up during department meetings.
- A comment regarding the Program Review cycle being delayed to 4 years was mentioned. George Bonnand stated he would talk to Kelly Robertson regarding 4-year cycle for Program Review.
- Question was asked regarding status of Guided path ways. Guided path ways is on hold according to committee members who are on the various committees. It was stated that the hold time is for folks to get accustom to Zoom.
- George Bonnand stated that he had a meeting with Dr. Li Bugg at district (who is in charge of the District IT departments) on March 13th, 2020. The meeting with Dr. Li Bugg focused on being able to pair up SLOA data in Elumen with Canvas (rather than going into Elumen each time to enter data). Integration between Canvas and Elumen requires that information between the two systems to be similar. At this time, the only information that is needed for Elumen to be similar to Canvas is the “first name” of students. Having the first name of students in Elumen will allow Canvas and Elumen to pair up. Brad Dawson gave a brief historical summary of what had transpired in the past regarding Elumen implementation and how the “first name” of students was withheld to provide privacy of student information. Since the campus shut down no progress has been made on this project. We are in a hold pattern at this time hence Elumen and Canvas integration for now has been tabled.
- More discussion on whether to do SLOs or not this semester was brought up by some committee members. Alix Plum asked what we are doing as department SLO members in regards to this? Committee members in general agreed that assessments will go on as normal however it is the right of each department to determine on a case by case basis whether or not SLOAs be postponed for courses.